
Ordinance Committee Meeting 
April 18, 2022 – 6:30pm 
Minutes – Stan Darter  

 

Meeting Called to Order: 6:32pm 
 

Committee Members Present - Darter- C, Notheisen, Heller, Trantham, Hopkins 
 

Others Present – M Buettner, Russ Row, Tim Birk, Nathan Krebel, Natalie Steppig, Tom Smith, Shawn 
Kennedy, Jeff Prosise 
 

Agenda 
 

1. Petitions by Citizens on Non-Agenda items – None 

 

2. Approval of the previous 04-04-2022 Ordinance Committee Meeting Minutes 

Motion made by Notheisen to approve minutes as written, 2nd by Heller, unanimous. 
 

3. Discussion regarding number of Police Sergeants 

Chief Jeff Prosise recommends the City going to 4 Police Sergeants. 
Motion made by Notheisen to accept Jeff Prosise recommendation, 2nd by Hopkins unanimous 
recommendation. 
This will be effective after The City receives a New Sergeants List and after City Council has 
approved the ordinance. 
 

4. Review and Discussion on modifying the Mobile Truck Vendors Ordinance 
 

Nathan Krebel distributed Article X: Mobile Truck Vendors 7-10-1 
Lengthy discussion about Ice Cream Trucks and The Drivers. 
Under 7-10-1 Definitions heading “Food Truck”, the sentence “A Food Truck Vendor does not 
include an ice cream truck operator should be deleted from this description. 
A new definition immediately below Food Truck will be added Ice Cream Truck Vendor. 
The new definition will include, but not limited to 1) Sale of Individually Packaged Items only 
2) Crowd Sourcing through Social Media to identify a location is prohibited 3) A Valid Photo ID 
will be required for all Drivers, Employees, etc. in the Ice Cream Truck. 
Nathan Krebel will write this up and submit to City Attorney Natalie Steppig for review and 
then back to an Ordinance Meeting. 
 

5. Review & recommend to Planning Commission on conflicting Home Occupation Signage 
Ordinance (40-4-15(P) and Home Occupation Definition. 

 
Nathan Krebel distributed Home Occupation 40-4-15 
Discussion about appropriate sign size, etc. 
Recommendation to add 12”X12” Sign to the definition. 
 
 



 
6. Comments 
 

City attorney Natalie Steppig stated that we need to change the Ordinance to avoid taking the 
Electric Rate Increase. 
 
The Finance Committee should meet regarding an increase to Aldermen Annual Income, 
Annual Increases, and Committee Meeting Pay. 
 
Nathan Krebel stated that he needed to review Improvements Plans for Silver Creek Phase II 
with regard to Ownership. 
 
Alderman Jim Hopkins voiced concern about mobile Basketball backboards on City Streets. 
Brad Yearian or Chief Prosise should notified if these are observed on any City Street. 
 

Alderman Heller made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Jim Trantham, meeting adjourned at 7:26pm. 
 

 


